BY EMAIL

August 1, 2019

Mr. Joel Denomy
Technical Manager, Regulatory Affairs
Enbridge Gas Inc.
500 Consumers Road
Willowdale, ON M2J 1P8
Joel.Denomy@enbridge.com

Dear Mr. Denomy

Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc.
Liberty Village Pipeline Project
Ontario Energy Board File Number EB-2018-0096

On September 27, 2018, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) issued its Decision and Order for the above noted proceeding in which it granted Enbridge Gas Inc. (Enbridge Gas) leave to construct pipeline facilities in the Liberty Village neighbourhood of the City of Toronto. On July 5, 2019, pursuant to the OEB's Condition of Approval 6. a), Enbridge Gas filed with the OEB its three-month post construction report (Report). OEB staff has reviewed the Report and requests that Enbridge Gas provide a written reply to the following questions:

- 1. With reference to page six of the Report, Enbridge Gas states that, "Contaminant concentrations that exceeded the MECP Table 3 Site Condition Standards <u>included</u> zinc and PAHs [benzo(b)fluoranthene and benzo(a)pyrene]." (emphasis added)
 - a. Please provide a complete list of contaminants whose concentrations exceeded MECP Table 3.
 - b. Please explain why the Report did not include the full list of contaminants whose concentrations exceeded MECP Table 3.
- 2. With reference to page seven of the Report, Enbridge Gas states that permanent restoration of the tie-in on King Street west of Jefferson Avenue is planned for July 2019, pending receipt of a noise exemption permit from the City of Toronto. The "Action" for this work is described as "None required".
 - a. Would it be more accurate to describe the action for this work as "Obtain permit and complete restoration"?

T 416-481-1967 1-888-632-6273

F 416-440-7656 OEB.ca

- b. Please provide an update on the status of the permit and the restoration work.
- 3. With reference to Appendix D of the Report for November 20, 2018 (page 23), Enbridge Gas states that it was advised that the "project must have a paid duty officer on site." The table entry suggests that, although paid duty officers were ordered, there was not one on site.
 - a. Please confirm that no work that required a paid duty officer was completed without an officer being on site.
 - b. If work that required a paid duty officer was completed without an officer being on site, please explain what Enbridge Gas did to address the non-compliance; what will Enbridge Gas do to prevent a similar occurrence in the future?
- 4. With reference to Appendix D of the Report for November 30, 2018 (page 23), the "Resolution" entry is incomplete. Please provide the complete entry.

Please provide responses to these questions as soon as possible and no later than August 20, 2019.

Yours truly,

Original signed by

Nancy Marconi Manager of Supply and Infrastructure